
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Meeting of the Lancashire Health and 
Wellbeing Board 

9 May 2023 
 

Chair:  County Councillor Michael Green 
 

Part I (Open to Press and Public) 
 
Voice of the Community 
 
Lucy MacNeill provided the Board with an overview of the activity in Fleetwood, and 
that of Future Fleetwood, supporting access to food and initiatives for children and 
young people locally. 
 
Resolved: That the Board noted the update and look to support work with children 
  and young people by improving partnership working. 
 
Place Based Partnership Update 
 
The report provides a progress update on the actions taken to develop the Lancashire 
Place-Based Partnership.  The report covers the period March-May 2023 following the 
last update to the Board in March 2023 and intends to ensure that the Health and 
Wellbeing Board are fully sighted on the progress during the development stage. 
 
Resolved: That the Health and Wellbeing Board considered and commented as 
  appropriate on the progress report on the development of the  
  Lancashire Place-Based Partnership. 
 
Family Hubs Networks 
 
The Board received an update on the Family Hubs Networks and were informed that 
the development of the Family Hubs Networks continues to progress, with local project 
teams established in six districts across Lancashire. 
 
Resolved: That the Health and Wellbeing Board considered and commented as 
  appropriate on the progress report on the development of Family Hubs 
  Networks in Lancashire. 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

Better Care Fund 
 
The Board received an update on the Lancashire Better Care Fund Reset work. 
 
Resolved: That the Health and Wellbeing Board: 
 

i) Considered and commented as appropriate on the progress in the 
“reset” of the Lancashire Better Care Fund (BCF) and next steps. 

ii) Received further updates on Lancashire Better Care Fund (BCF) 
reset activity and the Discharge Support Fund use and impact at 
future Board meetings. 

iii) Considered and commented as appropriate on the approach to using 
the Adult Social Care Discharge Fund as set out in the plan. 

iv) Contributed ideas and expectations for the 2023-25 Lancashire 
Better Care Fund (BCF) Lancashire Plan. 

v) Sam Gorton, Democratic Services, Lancashire County Council 
arrange an informal workshop for the Board to discuss Better Care 
Fund Planning 2023 and beyond, key questions including housing 
and unpaid carers. 

 
Urgent Business 
 
The Board were asked to note that the Integrated Care Board (ICB) Joint Resource 
Capital Plans 2022/2023 had been produced and there was a requirement for the 
Health and Wellbeing Board to receive them.  It was also noted that the 2023/2024 
plans would need to come to the Board. 
 
Resolved: That the Health and Wellbeing Board would receive both the Integrated 
  Care Board Joint Resource Capital Plans 2022/2023 and 2023/2024 at 
  its next meeting in July 2023. 
 


